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Glebe Park Surgery        




Tuesday 25th February 2025
                                               







        Patients Participation Group (PPG) 



Meeting Agenda

In attendance:           Ernie Thompson (Chair)
                                           Austin Crump (Secretary)
Debbie Brennan (Manager)

Dr Jackson Lawrence
Sue Duff

Kevin Davey
Paul Firth
Alan Hobson
James Brown
Heather Adams
Apologies:                   Diana Davey
                                    Carl Tyrrell

Karen Howarth (Deputy Manager)

Yvonne Robinson

1. Welcome. (New Members) 
No new members attended
2. In Attendance and Introductions
Notes taken by secretary of those members present
3. Apologies.
Apologies were given for members who were not able to attend 

Anne Osborne has now left the PPG ET has thanked her for all her help and support and has left the door open if she wishes to return.  
4. Minutes of last meeting – Minutes Review by Page - 
(Feedback – Comments Confirm Receipt and Accuracy)
ET stated that the minutes of the last meeting we detailed and he has added other points in red.  All members agreed that they were a true and accurate account of the meeting. 
ET mentioned that he and AC attended a management meeting with the Practice Leadership Team to try and get agreement to get regular meetings scheduled with the Practice Management either pre or post the monthly meetings to get a better understanding of any challenges they face.  
ET mentioned that he has sent an email out about meeting and greeting – he thanked those who had responded back to him.  He would like to have a rota for Monday – Friday in March for PPG members to be available to explain to patients about the new move etc.  Any answers that cannot be given the reception staff will be able to support.  ET stated that he would have liked to have been aware that the surgery was open on this past Saturday as this would enable PPG members to meet with patients and is also a less busy day than the rest of the week.  

ET praised the website for Glebe Park Surgery’s ability to translate into a number of different languages.  This would enable us as a practice to help patients whose first language is not English.

ET added a link to the last minutes for a survey about being able to have your say about how the NHS will be for the next 10 years.  
ET attended an ICB (Integrated Care Board) meeting for 2 hours which looked at plans being put in place for the future diagnostic services from the community diagnostic centres.  ET talked about how AI can be used to help via wearable devices to interface with Medical records and specific health conditions.  

During the meeting with the Practice leadership attended by ET and AC concerns were raised over the role of the PPG being a ‘tick box exercise’.  ET said that he would like to be able to attend Practice meetings in order to help to support and improve communications between the Practice and Patients.  

Opportunities had been missed about being able to see the electronic plans for the new surgery.  There is a wealth of knowledge on the PPG that is not being utilised. 

ET was concerned that money raised by the PPG being was being considered to be spent on a bariatric chair without the PPG being consulted.  

Also an email NHS.net address which can be accessed by ET and AC in order to send out general emails and to have a generic GlebeParkPPG.net account would be useful.  ET has spoken with other PPG chairs about this.  Imp Health Today will contact the practice, so that this can be set up.  
ET further inquired about any progress on pre or post meeting dates with the Practice leadership in which ET or AC could attend.

SD also wished the PPG funds need to be discussed as a group when considering purchases.

DB mentioned that she was contacted by the ICB regarding the lack of engagement by the Practice with the PPG.  She found this offensive as she has given up time to attend these meetings.  DB went on to say that this week she has had to defend the Practice and is very upset that this has happened.  SD inquired if it was a patient who has brought this complaint.  DB said that it was a member of the PPG.  She was very angry that this has happened.  DB mentioned that ET has requested to look at the plans but this was a private company doing the build.  DrJL mention that the co-op were paying for the building work.  DB mentioned that while she appreciates ET help,  a number of different bodies have been involved and ultimate decisions were down to the Co-op.  
ET responded that his point might have been taken out of context in the meeting and wants to see the minutes from the meeting.  DB felt unable to name the person who made the complaint.  She stated that she felt the PPG meetings should be held quarterly and they need to return to being quarterly when in the new build.  

AH stated that when he served on his last PPG in Norfolk the meetings were held monthly. DB said the agreement was quarterly and that had been agreed.  ET commented that other members had agreed to a monthly meeting, quarterly might be too long between meetings.  DB requested that this be brought to the next meeting.  

JB left the meeting at this point.  

PF stated that no one should be made to feel that uncomfortable.  AC echoed this. DB requested that we move on from this point.  
5. Update from Surgery Team – News / Move to Carlton Centre Progress

· New Patient Applications

· Project Plan / Tasks

· PPG Sessions with Patients

· Communications / Notice Board Information

         DrJL attended the latest meeting with Gelder’s and other groups.  Things are moving according to their timelines.  They are starting to order internal pieces.  Both DrJL and DB have had chance to look around.  Timeline will be the build finishes  on the 14th and start date 28th April. In between this time equipment will be moved.  Water, electricity and data cables need to be added.  

AH asked if it’s a private company was doing the maintenance who would be responsible for upkeep. DrJL responded that it would be the Co-op for external features and the practice for internal.  ET reminded everyone that we are tenants in the building and need to get permission for what can and cannot be done.  DrJL responded that the Co-op will provide and fit a number of different pieces of equipment.  
DB said that emails, texts and letters will be sent to let them know about the new opening. AH enquired about newspaper coverage.  DB and DrJL said that the Echo and other papers would be attending as they did when ground was broken 
ET replied that this was the first he had heard about newspapers attending.  It would have been nice if the PPG could have attended and that the article coiuld have been added to the PPG Notice Board.  ET enquired how could the PPG be more included with letting people know about the start date.  DrJL said that this was done by the ICB contacting the newspapers.  ET said that the ICB should have let the surgery know so they in turn could let the PPG know.  We need to be able to include those who helped raise funds by donating the larger prizes for the raffle and perhaps should be invited to the opening.  
AH asked about PPG members helping to assemble furniture in the new building.  DB said that help would be needed, DrJL said that a company might be involved that would help to construct.  DB suggested the company could put these together and would welcome help if not.  
No new more patients have requested to join the PPG
ET said that he will formulate a plan for members of the PPG to help to organise a ‘meet and greet’. DB offered to print off any leaflets that were to be handed out.  

Members then had a brief discussion about possible bus routes to the new building.  ET commented on other types of transport that were available.  DB noted that it seemed to be the same people making negative comments on  Social media.  She also made the point that more mature patients are feeling comfortable using new technology.
6. Comments / Suggestion Box - Social Media Communications

· Feedback from Comments / Suggestion Box

· Positive Feedback Stories

· Negative Feedback Comments

· Action Plan

No comments in the suggestions box.

ET mentioned how he had used social media to respond to some of the negative comments made about the changes to the prescriptions process.  DB mentioned that it seemed to be the same people making these comments.  
ET suggested an action plan needs to be formed.  He knows one of the people who makes these comments and has suggested they contact the practice to help respond to concerns and join us at a meeting?  
7. Fundraising update 

DB said there was £574.75 in the PPG account.  ET asked the group to think about further fundraising ideas.  He had made contact with a company he used when employed in Leicester about obtaining, not precuring, two bariatric chairs.  ET is waiting for them to respond and will update.  (Post meeting Note, regrettably the Company are unable to assist us at this point due to their Capacity and demand for products)
8. PPG Notice Board 

When noticeboards are up and working ET will be able to share links and surveys with patients.  
9. Any other business. 
DB let people know that the registration process for patients has changed.  Now patients are encouraged to sign up to a GP practice online.  A paper copy can be printed off if needed.  (Post Meeting Note, would it be beneficial to have the link to the online registration available at the reception?)
PCN has started a winter access program with additional funding for patients with respiratory issues.  Extra face to face and telephone sessions can now be offered on Monday and Friday. 

 Virtual Pharmacy Team has now been put together, they are a group of pharmacists who cover all nine practices.  This gives cover for 52 weeks of the year.  Although there has been some negative comments this is the way that the practise will go.  ET responded that he has had a positive experience using the virtual pharmacy team.   
Additional funding has been applied for it will go toward the position of Advanced Care practitioner.  This will help to support patients getting the correct treatment that they need.  
SD commented about letter being sent out only and arriving 2 days after a procedure and DB said that she would investigate this.  Members commented about issues with the post.  
PF spoke about Prostate Adverts not being very clear and confusing.  Better education is needed.  Advice would be book an Ask my GP session.  DrJL said that plans might be underway for YouTube video coming out looking at common issues.
AH enquired about money raised by the PPG and how it will be spent.  ET said that when funds are over £1,000 then an official bank account would be needed and a treasurer would be appointed.  The funds are to be used for patient enhancement.  

ET requested NHS survey Family and Friends to be put up on noticeboard to help promote improved communication for the patients.  Also can feedback be taken from Ask my GP and shared.  DrJL mentioned about patient confidentiality as these were patient specific .  ET agreed and the data could be anonymized to share with the PPG in terms of the number of contacts made weekly / monthly via Ask my GP.  

ET enquired if an ICB meeting could be held at the practice and DrJL said there would be no problem with this, depending on the number of people attending.  

Forward Planning next meeting dates / diary planning / PPG Volunteers to liaise with patients 
Meet the PPG opportunity for patients through until relocation to the Carlton Centre
10. Date of next meeting. –Tuesday 25th March 2025 @ 17:30 
Please forward any apologies to the Secretary or the Chair
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